
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

JUNE 18, 2020 (ZOOM) 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with Prayer and The 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

The minutes of last week’s meeting was adopted without objections. 

Kyle Broussard reported that he and a few of the club members attended the tour 

of the library on Wednesday, June 17, 2020 right after the Board Meeting. 

Cynthia Oliver shared that the Josh the Baby Otter project will be shared through 

the Acadia Parish Public Library.  She announced that there will be a recording of 

the reading of the book on Monday, June 25, 2020 at 3:00 PM by one of the club 

members.  She asked for any volunteers.   

Kyle Broussard reported that he had not received a response from the Acadia 

Parish School Board about the decontaminating machine to be used in the school.  

The deadline for this grant is July 3, 2020. 

President Steve Bandy mentioned that on Thursday, June 25, 2020 at 6:00 PM we 

will have our Installation Ceremony via Zoom.  Immediately following there will be 

a social at Feezo’s in Scott on the outdoor dining area for those who wish to 

attend.  There will be no regular morning zoom meeting on this day. 

Bob Landry reported that he has the report of the Paul Harris recipients for the 

year that he will announce at the Installation Zoom Ceremony. 

Cynthia Beslin reported that our first blood drive in April received 20 units of 

blood and the second one in May received 10 units.  

Ed Taylor made a motion to adjourn.  Troy Kibodeaux seconded the motion and 

the motion carried. 

 

 


